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Communication to Market Participants 



4 September 2015
Central Western Europe Flow-Based Market Coupling (CWE FB MC)

Subject:  APG GSK to be considered in CWE capacity calculation process
Dear Market Participants,
In 2013, the Pentalateral Energy Forum (PLEF) decided to expand the CWE region by integrating Austria as a new member. Since then, APG has developed a stepwise action plan in order to participate in the operational activities of the CWE region. Hence the submission of Two-Days Ahead Congestion Forecast files (D2CF) was identified as the first step for achieving APG’s smooth integration. Following the successful completion of this step the operational delivery of the D2CF-files and their consideration in the CWE capacity calculation started in November 2014. As a second integration step, APG identified the submission of the APG Generation Shift Key (GSK), which defines how a change in the net position is mapped to the generating units in a bidding area. 
Currently, the Austrian generation structure is not being considered in the CWE Flow-Based capacity calculation process. In the future the APG GSK-file will be merged with the GSK-files of the German TSOs in order to create a common GSK-file for the Austrian-German bidding zone. Adding APG’s GSK during the calculation of Flow-Based parameters will bring it closer to reality and consequently further improve the model’s accuracy. In order to complete the submission of APG’s GSK-files, all relevant IT systems as well as the CWE contractual framework had to be adapted. 
Furthermore, a technical analysis was compiled with the aim of analysing the impact of the new GSK on the CWE region. The result is summarized in a final report which is published on the CASC website in the sub-category “Explanatory notes and further documents” under the following link: http://www.casc.eu/en/Resource-center/CWE-Flow-Based-MC/Documentation.
The concrete date as of when the APG GSK will be considered in the CWE processes is foreseen to be communicated mid-September after CWE NRAs give their final feedback concerning the necessity of a regulatory approval.

In the meantime, APG and the CWE TSOs are preparing the next steps to enable the full integration of APG in the CWE-region Flow Based operational activities.
Best regards,

The CWE TSOs

